## **Debra Thompson**

From:

Chelsea Tremblay < chelsealtremblay@gmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, March 2, 2025 5:02 PM

To:

Assembly

Subject:

Thank you for advocating for jobs

## External Email! Use Caution

Assembly,

I wanted to thank you for the letter proposed in this week's packet, advocating for local and statewide jobs that have been terminated by reckless federal actions. Even between now and its drafting, people have been fired from NOAA in Alaska including a fisheries management specialist responsible for managing the Southcentral Cook Inlet.

https://www.ktoo.org/2025/02/28/noaa-workers-fired-in-juneau-as-part-of-national-purge/

I am additionally extremely concerned about reports about firings within Social Security Administration, even though they are currently at a 50 year staffing low. This could dramatically impact the vulnerable in our community who need help accessing benefits they have earned.

(Trump's Social Security Administration to cut thousands of jobs <a href="https://www.npr.org/2025/02/28/nx-s1-5296986/trump-worker-cuts-social-security-administration">https://www.npr.org/2025/02/28/nx-s1-5296986/trump-worker-cuts-social-security-administration</a>)

Using your position as public servants to advocate to our federal delegation is crucial at a time like this. Thank you for your service!

Chelsea Tremblay